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Dear friends,

Today you hold the fourth edition of this years NEWSLETTER in your hands. It is the first one that includes a report directly from our friends in South Africa. We all hope that Charly Baty will send us many more of these articles in his very unique and encouraging way.

But it is also the last one in this millenium where we would like to make you aware of all the possible projects and scheduled tours during the cause of the next year. From the experience of this first year of Nangu Thinas existence we know what is possible if we pull together and grow in the partnership with our friends abroad. In times it was challenging with all the diffculties of getting the funds and people together, but once the project was done everybody looked back on something that she/he could be proud of. And all of us got a better understanding of the meaning of the word “friendship” – amongst us in Europe and with our friends in South Africa. 

[image: image1.wmf]In the true spirit of Baden Powell I wish you all




Report from the planning weekend in Xanten

On the second weekend in October more some 26 scouts and members of NT came together to meet again and plan the projects for next year. It was a joyful and relaxed atmosphere in the old school with a visit to the Africa museum in Berg en Dal near Arnhem – real must if you are in the area. 

Here you can find some of the results that might be interesting for you:

Weekend meetings in 2000:

From the 31.3. – 2.4.2000 we will meet in the old school of Beck (near Recklinghausen) where we expect 8 scouts and guides from Mpumalanga to celebrate with us. It is the fifth anniversary of the joint projects between Germany and South Africa. We will take the opportunity and evaluate these five years and go ahead with further planning for the future.

The first weekend in November will be held somewhere in the Cologne/Aachen area. Please allow time for the meetings already now.

We will welcome quite a few visitors from SA in the next year and so it is important that we make plans now. Please notify us if you are interested to participate in one of the following tours or are interested to invite some guest to your troop or a seminar - contact Christian Mackels or Uwe Bothur

March/April: For two weeks we will have 6 – 8 scouts and guides in our country. They will participate in the weekend of NT and have meetings with various groups and politicians to co-ordinate future projects

June: Again some 6 –8 scouts/guides will come and participate in the big Rover meeting in Westernohe. At the national scout centre some 500 rovers are expected to join in international activities. They might also visit the national assembly of DPSG and meet scouts from various troops in NRW.


From the 16.7. – 24.7.2000 we expect 100 scouts and guides in Germany before they go to the Dutch National Jamboree. We will start in Westernohe again for two days and go on hikes, camps or home hospitality, before we will meet again in Bonn for a day and continue to the Jamboree. The big contingent is split up in troops of 10 –15 participants. We will need to know who is interested in a joint project as soon as possible. Cost of the SA contingent are covered but assistance is appreciated.

In September next year we expect a choir of male and female scouters from Kwazulu/Natal. The group consists of 35 excellent singers and will finance the trip with performances all over Germany, Austria and Holland. In order to get the arrangements right please contact Uwe Bothur or Iris Münnich (Iris.muennich@t-online.de) if you are interested to host a Group.

It will be a great opportunity to give the exchange programme a wide exposure in your community.

The photo exhibition is also getting clearer and clearer. Sabine Schleithoff will be coordinating the project with about 30 pictures. Please contact her if you are interested in having the exhibition in your town. City halls and Banks are the best locations for such projects. The photos will be fully framed and with some text so that you only have to arrange for the place and reception.

Summercamp 2000

After the big success of this years summer camp in Mpumalanga (even though it was in spring) we will most likely have another one in next September/October again. If you want to be among the lucky ones this time, then please contact Felde (Tel.: ++49/201/7988976) or Christian Mackels (Christian.Mackels@gmx.de) as soon as possible. We learnt that long term planning is essential to this project and so we would like to start at the beginning of next year.

Hello Nangu Thina!

This is Scouting and Guiding Mpumalanga calling you from South Africa with news from the sunniest Province, where not only the sun rises, but also Scouting and Guiding rises too! This is borne out by the figures from our Training Team's Annual Report to the Area Scouters' Council on 23rd October - 74 new Scouters trained over the past year and a total of 187 Scouters have passed through the hands of the Training Team during the same period!

The first week of September (the first week of Spring out here!), saw us joining the rest of the Scouting World in the Gilwell Reunion weekend 4th-5th September, held at Elandshoek and run for the first time by Mpumalanga's Training Team. We were joined by a number of Scouters and their spouses from our old Area of Northern Transvaal. A visit to the nearby Sudwala Caves and Dinosaur Park, with amost enjoyable evening's meal, at which an honorary Scouter and Rotarian from Pretoria, recalled his life-time experiences in Scouting - he gained his Woodbadge in 1939! He is at the moment doing a study of the combined efforts of Scouting and Rotary world-wide. A wonderful Campfire, then a serve yourself breakfast next morning, brought the 1999 Reunion to a close. September also saw the successful Cub Camping and Pack Holidays Course, with 15 Pack Scouters at Elandshoek; and the arrival of our great friends Thorsten, Christian, Jörg, Ruth, Ralph and Thomas to prepare and run the two Summer Camps. The one over a long weekend for the Cubs and the other over a week for the Scouts, Guides & Rangers. Two lovely reports are attached, made by Adult Leader Trainer Dee Chandler, who was full time at the Cub Camp; and Assistant District Commissioner-, Scouts, Reuben Mkandawire who was joint Camp Chief. We would just like to add that the boys and girls are still talking about their experiences, and the expressions on their faces as they marched up to be presented with their Interest Badges at the close of camp said everything!

October brought the Jamboree on the Internet and the Annual Jamboree on the Air with Radio Station ZS6-WRS, where several good contacts were made, although the poor weather conditions were a restricting factor. 

Mpumalanga West had a District Cricket day at Secunda. A very successful Guiders Training Course, at which three of our Training Team assisted by running a bumper Handicrafts Session. 

The Cubs in Mpumalanga East gathered at the big new Riverside Shopping Mall had an exciting game and ended with a big Cub Campfire just outside one of the Entrances, where even the shoppers

joined in. The Cubs in the West went to District Camp where the theme was Reptiles and they learnt all about snakes and reptiles at the local Reptile Park. The Area Scouters' Council in Secunda has already been mentioned. November, the schools' Exam month, saw Group end of year functions and the final District Scouters' Council was held at the Nelspruit Airport, where all 51 present learnt how and why an aeroplane flies, how the airport works, and had an Aircraft Identification game. A meal together ended a

good afternoon of Scouting and Guiding fun. More overseas visitors – this time Scouting Nederland's Headquarters staff. A great evening was arranged out at Siyakhula, during which the various Groups gave the visitors a taste of Scouting and Guiding Mpumalanga in song and dance! 

Group activities during the period included visiting the children's wards at the local hospital, repairing storm damage to a key road; planting trees on Arbor Day; clearing cattle camps of noxious weeds; building a raft to spray a dam; visiting pensioners and marching for them. 2nd Coalfields in Mpumalanga West did a Community river clean-up, then the following weekend held a Duck race down the river (plastic ducks with numbers on the bottom). A good fund raiser and good publicity.

Mpumalanga is very proud of Cub Musa Siboza from our Mayfern Pack, who was chosen by the National Children Rights Committee to represent the Province at the 1999 Commonwealth Children;s Summit held in Durban in mid November. He went in his Cub Uniform. He is so proud of it!

All that remains is to report on December - Father Christmas/Santa Claus comes (don't know what you call him in Germany!).

As far as we're concerned, he's come already!

For those gifts we have received of finance, materials, support, advice, encouragement, friendship, and example, from all of you good folk in DPSG (and all in the Partnership), are more than we could ever want from Father Christmas!

Together, we have proved the reality of BP's dream of Scouting and Guiding Worldwide, through what we have achieved towards our goal in 1999.

The theme of the 15th World Jamboree rings so true for us all in today's world that it may well be our theme too. "The Spirit lives on!"


Fasten your seat belts - we're ready for 2000!

Charlie, Dudley & Co.

Impressions of the Cub Summer Camp

by Dee Chandler

The teamwork and team spirit of the Germans was evident in everything they did.

Christian was the camp chief and a very caring person. Obviously organised - I was very impressed the way he kept it all together and yet delegated. A very good campfire leader and really enjoys singing.

Ralph was in charge of the kitchen and it was pretty obvious that it was the sort of thing he had done before. He was also their "tent expert" and the amount of time and effort he put in sorting out the tents before the summer camps was phenomenal. He was also the first aider during the camp and although he comes over big and tough it was delightful to watch him with the boys who were sick - coming down to their level and really caring. His first aid was a bit of an eye-opener to the Pack Scouters - did not just hand out pills but in most instances gave them a hot-water bottle and made them go and lie down and rest.

Thorsten was never without a smile and what a great story teller! Action stories were his best and he adapted them to a South African theme. He and all the other German Scouters would sit amongst the boys and get them to join in and make suggestions - really lovely to watch.

Ruth was also a super person - apart from always being in the kitchen, and seeming to spend her life washing up she did the homecraft badge with the boys - and it was delightful to see her sitting with the boys teaching them to sew on a button.

Thomas did not seem to be at ease with the younger boys, but never-the-less he was there all the time and helping wherever and whenever he could. He did the Projects badge and the kids loved working with him and making a buzzer game.

Jörg once again fitted in where ever and when ever necessary. 

My overwhelming impression of the group was what I said at the beginning -

their teamwork and their caring.


Summer Camp "99" - German Team -

by Reuben Mkandawire.

A lovely team to work with so full of ideas that kept all the kids and us staff very busy. They were a good team to work with, so full of fun and joy, and each one of them had or did something that fitted with his

character, for example: 

Ralph - always found it funny why the boys made fences around their camp

sites. His comment, "The campsites look like cattle ranches". Thomas - Always quiet but good fun. We called him the "dog" because of Paula's dog's name was also Thomas; but what everyone really liked about him was when he had had enough to eath he said "I am fed up, that was nice"!

Christian & Thorsten - The two slaves, so full of fun always have something up their sleeves. The best thing about these two was their will to learn Afrikaans. We were always in tears when the one helped the other; all the conversation was done in German but at the end one would say "Baie dankie" then the other would say "Totsiens" instead of "It's a pleasure". 

Ruth - Always busy like a bee doing the cooking and organising the juice. Everyone liked her very much because her "Zulu" was always what made us crack ourselves with laughter, instead of "Yebo GoGo" she said "Yebo BoBo!" 

Jörg - The most busy one, doing the shopping and rushing back to camp so that the food got there in time, and getting a fine for speeding. One thing about Jörg so little was seen of him at the camp, but he was famous among all the Guides and Rangers!

This was a good team to work with. It was the little and funny things they said and did that got us going and kept us going. Their comitment and dedication still amazes most of us, but one thing we really know is that they are the best to work with and we have learnt a lot from them. 


Collecting scout equipment





As the scouting areas in SA are growing we have an increasing demand of tents, sleeping bags, rucksacks and other equipment. Please check with your troop if you can donate some used materials or find some finances for new equipment. 





Tours to South Africa in 2000 and 2001





Of course there are also tour to SA next year. A group of 16 scouters from Germany will go to sunny SA in February and join the BP camp in Mpumalanga where a huge crowd is expected. We hope to get a better understanding for the problems of our partners and a better knowledge of the other regions in SA. 





Later on the same year some groups have indicated that they will be going south but no final dates are decided yet – so stay tuned and check the next newsletters – but also keep in mind that it is up to you to arrange such tours! Nangu Thina will support you with all its contacts and knowledge, but it is your initiative that counts!





2001





As a good preparation is very important we are starting already now with the tour that is planned for February 2001. The contact are:


Jörg Eckhard (Tel: ++49/251/47379) and


Vera Wille (Tel: ++49/2864/6371). 


As we see the big demand and only a max. of 24 participants you should get ASAP on the shortlist and contact the two scouters from the Münster area. The weekends 19. – 21.5. and 3. – 5.11.2000 are mandatory for those who wish to join this adventure.


More infos are to come on our e-mail list and with the next newsletter.








In eigener Sache:


Sicherlich freust Du Dich darüber, viermal im Jahr diesen Newsletter von Nangu Thina e. V. zu bekommen. Wir informieren Dich gerne über unsere Projekte in Europa und Südafrika.


Damit sämtliche Finanzmittel, die uns zur Verfügung stehen, den Projekten zugute kommen, bitten wir Dich um einen Kostenbeitrag für die Verschickung des Newsletters. Er kostet uns im Jahr für Dich 5,- DM. Wenn Du uns nun diese 5,- DM auf unser Konto überweist, erhältst Du weiterhin pünktlich den Newsletter und Du kannst Dir sicher sein, dass jede Mark, die uns zur Verfügung steht in Projekte investiert wird. VIELEN DANK!





We are still looking for some more reporters from South Africa and Europe who like to support our Editorial Committee.


If you like to write about a topic that concerns our partnership between South Africa and Europe let us know!


We are also very happy about hints for interesting web-links, newspaper-articles and new published books.





If you got any interesting information for us, just mail:


� HYPERLINK mailto:NanguThina@gmx.de ��NanguThina@gmx.de�


or:


Christian Mackels


Wolfenbütteler Str. 22


39112 Magdeburg


Germany





� EINBETTEN MS_ClipArt_Gallery  ���





Nangu Thina e. V. is online:





NanguThina@gmx.de





South Africa on the Internet: Newspapers


( The mail and guardian: � HYPERLINK http://www.mg.co.za ��www.mg.co.za�


( Business day: � HYPERLINK http://www.bday.co.za ��www.bday.co.za�


( The Star: � HYPERLINK http://www.star.co.za ��www.star.co.za�


( Beeld: www.ebeeld.com
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